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Question for written answer E-005261/2014 

to the Commission 
Rule 117 

Raül Romeva i Rueda (Verts/ALE) 

Subject: Project bonds and the Castor project 

In July 2012 Parliament adopted the Europe 2020 Project Bonds initiative under which EUR 230 
million was set aside to guarantee privately issued bonds used to fund infrastructure projects. The 
Verts/ALE Group calls for the project bonds to be invested in sustainable infrastructure projects. 
During the vote on the initiative, MEPs called for transparent criteria for project selection, strong 
reporting and evaluation provisions and the possibility to make changes based on the results of the 
pilot phase1.  

– The first list of nine projects includes four motorways and two non-renewable-energy projects (for 
natural gas storage). 

– Under the initiative, responsibility for carrying out environmental impact assessments and 
organising the public information and consultation phases in the context of the project approval 
process lies with the countries in which the projects are being developed. 

– Progress on the first project to be funded under this initiative – the Castor Vinarós gas storage 
facility (in Castellón) – has been halted by the more than 500 earthquakes (two of which reached 
4.1 on the Richter scale) that occurred in October 2013, and the project has encountered serious 
public opposition (the Catalonian and Valencian Parliaments came out against the project at the 
end of 2013). 

– Even after the earthquakes, neither the European Investment Bank nor the Commission is 
required to take a more active role in the project, and the final decision still lies with the Spanish 
Government. 

– The initiative is in the pilot phase, and the projects which it has attracted are not of the kind 
initially hoped for. 

– The Castor project will have major environmental, social and economic ramifications, which are 
partly linked to the way in which the project has been financed.  

1. In the light of the above, is the Commission considering discontinuing the Project Bonds 
initiative? 

2. Will the Commission look into the negative impact that this initiative has had, as well as the 
potential benefits it may offer? 

3. What steps will it take to prevent further harm to local residents and the environment in the 
context of the Castor project, irrespective of what the Spanish Government decides? 

4. Does it think that changes should be made to the initiative in the light of the results of the pilot 
phase, as requested by Parliament? 

5. Does it think that appropriate evaluation provisions have been implemented in respect of the 
Castor project, as requested by Parliament? 

                                                      
1  http://www.library.sso.ep.parl.union.eu/lis/lisrep/09-Briefings/2012/120326REV1-Europe-2020-Project-Bonds-

initiative-ES.pdf 


